## Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

April 9, 1979 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was called to order by President Robert Gibson. Those attending were all board members along with Dan Cristiani, William H. Cord, Max Mason, Jr., Janice Gibson, Robert Isgrigg, Virginia Ham and Gary Getrost.

The town board signed a letter of intent for pre-application for federal assistance for a 5% 40 year loan. The loan is ti be used for Water Treatment Plant upgrading and repairs.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Financial Reports were given to each board member.

Mr. Isgrigg will intervene for the Town of Greenville regarding water purchases through the Tri-County Water System.

Mr. Max Mason searched our contract with the Ramsey Water Company to determine if any clause existed whereas Ramsey Water Company can charge an estimated bill due to malfunctioning meters. He stated the contract states the Ramsey Water Co., can charge the previous wonths' usage unless agreement otherwise with the Greenville Water Company. On recommendation of the board the agreed upon bill for Ramsey Water co., is to be paid at the minimum bill.

Mr. Robert Gibson motioned the Town of Greenville appropriate \$11,000 for contruction costs of the new building for the Twon Hall and appropriate \$30,000 of Water Utility funds of the Greenville Water Utility for construction costs for the new Utility Office Building. The board accepted the bid of Thrasher Construction Company of\$42,000 for the building, contingent upon change orders as determined by the board. Ms. Pearl Tush seconded the motion and was also approved by the entire board.

Mr. Isgrigg informed the board the Edwardswille Water Company on April 3, 1979, approved a minimum purchase of 100,000 gal., per day not to exceed \$.75 per 1,000 gals., and that a contract will be entered into for a period not to exceed five (5) years.

The board approved the salary of V. Ham as Town Marshall to be \$400.00 monthly.

No further business coming be fore the board Mr. Gibson motioned for adjournment, seconded by Pearl Tush.

Respectfully submitted,

Clerk Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President

WHEREAS, IT HAS BEEN DETERMINED THAT IT IS NOW NECESSARY TO TRANSFER FUNDS FROM AND TO MAJOR CLASSIFICATIONS, NOW THEREFORE:

SEC. 1 BE IT ORDAINED (RESOLVED) BY THE GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE, FLOYD COUNTY, INDIANA THAT EXPENDITURES FOR CERTAIN FUNDS SET OUT IN THE BUDGET UNDER CERTAIN CLASSIFICATIONS ARE TO BE TRANSFERRED TO OTHER CLASSIFICATIONS AND THAT SUCH TRANSFER OF FUNDS FROM ONE CLASSIFICATION TO THE OTHER DOES NOT NECESSITATE EXPENDITURES OF MORE MONEY THAN WAS SET OUT IN DETAIL IN THE ANNUAL BUDGET AS FINALLY APPROVED BY THE STATE BOARD OF TAX COMMISSIONERS:

SEC. 2	TRANSFER	GENERAL FUND
	FROM	14- SALARY OF HUMANE OFFICER
	то	13-SALARY OF MARSHALL AND DEPUTY MARSHALLS
	AMOUNT	\$ 1,890.00
	•	
SEC. 3	TRANSFER	M.V.H. FUND
	FROM	.11- SALARY OF STREET COMMISSIONER
	TO	14- OTHER COMPENSATION ( SALARY OF MARSHALL)
	AMOUNT	\$ 1,980.00
ana 4		
SEC. 4	TRANSFER	M.V.H. FUND
	FROM	12 - SLARY OF EMPLOYEES
•	TO	14 - OTHER COMPENSATION (SALARY OF MARSHALL)
	AMOUNT	\$ 350.00

ADOPTED THIS 9TH DAY OF APRIL 1979.

NAY	AYE () C OO O
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Koby Tulibson
	Dear 6. Tush
	William Or Cayles
ATTEST:	

SECRETARY OF THE APPROPRIATING BODY